
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

December 12, 2013
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher Kathy Cofer-teacher, Deborah Lewis-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:  NONE
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed December agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the November SBDM minutes for approval.  (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd)  

Good News-
I READ Program being offered for K-2 students.
Teachers K-2 and assistants attended IREAD training at Creekside Elementary on December 2.

Staff participated in a Data Retreat and returned to share results with staff.  The goals established during the retreat will be added to the current CSIP to reflect the new data.  

Mrs. Handel reviewed the results of the second round of district/school instructional walkthroughs with council members.  Differentiated instruction was evident in more classrooms.  An increase in the level of questioning was also observed.  

Mrs. Handel shared that after school targeted assistance will begin after Christmas Break.  The council discussed the program and believed that targeting those students that are in the borderline range for increasing their performance will be of the most benefit.  Letters will go out mid-January.
Mrs. Handel also discussed CSIP goals and activities.  Committee approved the goals and strategies as presented.  A final copy will be presented to all members in January to put in their binders.  (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the final draft of revision to the Wellness Plan.  Committee approved the plan as presented.  (Lewis-1st, Ghaderi-2nd )

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented for review.  
Mrs. Handel made the recommendation to hire Keisha Weidemann to replace Mary Roberts as the new preschool instructional assistant .  Committee supported the recommendation.  (Ghaderi-1st, Collin-2nd )

In other business:

Mrs. Ghaderi shared that the school will get an additional $2200 in KETS funds.  

Mrs. Handel shared that there was an article in today’s paper regarding the new school.  Little new information was given.

 With no other business Mrs. Ghaderi made a motion to adjourn.  (Collins-1st, Kennedy-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:35p.m.  


